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Rebecca Richardson

From: Rebecca Richardson

Sent: Wednesday, 29 July 2015 2:42 PM

To: POTTS Stephen; Lindsay.delzoppo@ehp.qld.gov.au; 

Peter.mcgarry@justice.qld.gov.au; Paul.sanders@dnrm.qld.gov.au; 

bwitherspoon@safefood.qld.gov.au; Kevin.Phillips@premiers.qld.gov.au

Subject: Information relating to Oakey meeting tomorrow

Good afternoon, 
 
We have received information that the Department of Defence will be attending the meeting tomorrow with a lawyer. 
Queensland Health has sought advice from the legal department and they have confirmed that they will be sending a 
representative to the meeting. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can provide any further information. 
 
Kind regards 
Rebecca 
 

Rebecca Richardson 
A/Senior Environmental Health Officer 
Environmental Hazards | Health Protection Unit | Chief Health Officer Branch, Department of Health | 
Queensland Government 
Level 3, 15 Butterfield Street, Herston, QLD 4006 
t. 07 3328 9979 
e. rebecca.richardson@health.qld.gov.au | www.health.qld.gov.au 
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Dear Penny  
  
Thank you for your contributions to the meeting last week in Brisbane.  I have passed your inquiry below on to one of the 
team here. 
  
As a matter of urgency, I'm keen to arrange for the GP briefings in Oakey as soon as possible within the next two weeks 
in readiness for residents tested to receive their results.  We will be contacting  the Commonwealth Chief Medical Officer 
to seek his assistance in this.  Grateful if you could forward a list of the GPs in the Oakey area please and any 
suggestions for a preferred date within the next two weeks that would suit the representative of  Queensland Health. 
  
Many thanks  Helen 
  
Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTMENT OF DEFENCE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:    |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 
  
 

 

Dr Penny Hutchinson 
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service 
  
Darling Downs Public Health Unit 
Ground Floor 
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Browne House 
Baillie Henderson Hospital 
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St 
Toowoomba QLD 4350 
  
P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262 
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au 
  
Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/ 

Peter Boland 
Manager Environmental Health | Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service 
  
 
Ground Floor, Browne House 
Baillie Henderson Hospital 
Cnr Tor & Hogg Street 
PO Box 405 
TOOWOOMBA QLD 4350 
  
P: 07 4699 8252 | F: 07 4699 8477 
M:     
E: Peter.Boland@health.qld.gov.au 
  
Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/ 
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******************************************************************************** 

This email, including any attachments sent with it, is confidential and for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). This confidentiality is not waived or lost, if you receive it and 
you are not the intended recipient(s), or if it is transmitted/received in error. 

Any unauthorised use, alteration, disclosure, distribution or review of this email is strictly prohibited. The information contained in this email, including any attachment sent with 
it, may be subject to a statutory duty of confidentiality if it relates to health service matters. 

If you are not the intended recipient(s), or if you have received this email in error, you are asked to immediately notify the sender by telephone collect on Australia +61 1800 198 
175 or by return email. You should also delete this email, and any copies, from your computer system network and destroy any hard copies produced. 

If not an intended recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute or take any action(s) that relies on it; any form of disclosure, modification, distribution and/or publication 
of this email is also prohibited. 

Although Queensland Health takes all reasonable steps to ensure this email does not contain malicious software, Queensland Health does not accept responsibility for the 
consequences if any person's computer inadvertently suffers any disruption to services, loss of information, harm or is infected with a virus, other malicious computer programme 
or code that may occur as a consequence of receiving this email. 

Unless stated otherwise, this email represents only the views of the sender and not the views of the Queensland Government. 

********************************************************************************** 
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Dear Penny  
  
Thank you for your contributions to the meeting last week in Brisbane.  I have passed your inquiry below on to one of the 
team here. 
  
As a matter of urgency, I'm keen to arrange for the GP briefings in Oakey as soon as possible within the next two weeks 
in readiness for residents tested to receive their results.  We will be contacting  the Commonwealth Chief Medical Officer 
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to seek his assistance in this.  Grateful if you could forward a list of the GPs in the Oakey area please and any 
suggestions for a preferred date within the next two weeks that would suit the representative of  Queensland Health. 
  
Many thanks  Helen 
  
Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTME      CE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:     |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 
  
 

 

Dr Penny Hutchinson 
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service 
  
Darling Downs Public Health Unit 
Ground Floor 
Browne House 
Baillie Henderson Hospital 
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St 
Toowoomba QLD 4350 
  
P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262 
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au 
  
Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/ RTI
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Peter Boland 
Manager Environmental Health | Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service 
  
 
Ground Floor, Browne House 
Baillie Henderson Hospital 
Cnr Tor & Hogg Street 
PO Box 405 
TOOWOOMBA QLD 4350 
  
P: 07 4699 8252 | F: 07 4699 8477 
M:     
E: Peter.Boland@health.qld.gov.au 
  
Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/ 

******************************************************************************** 

This email, including any attachments sent with it, is confidential and for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). This confidentiality is not waived or lost, if you receive it and 
you are not the intended recipient(s), or if it is transmitted/received in error. 

Any unauthorised use, alteration, disclosure, distribution or review of this email is strictly prohibited. The information contained in this email, including any attachment sent with 
it, may be subject to a statutory duty of confidentiality if it relates to health service matters. 

If you are not the intended recipient(s), or if you have received this email in error, you are asked to immediately notify the sender by telephone collect on Australia +61 1800 198 
175 or by return email. You should also delete this email, and any copies, from your computer system network and destroy any hard copies produced. 

If not an intended recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute or take any action(s) that relies on it; any form of disclosure, modification, distribution and/or publication 
of this email is also prohibited. 

Although Queensland Health takes all reasonable steps to ensure this email does not contain malicious software, Queensland Health does not accept responsibility for the 
consequences if any person's computer inadvertently suffers any disruption to services, loss of information, harm or is infected with a virus, other malicious computer programme 
or code that may occur as a consequence of receiving this email. 

Unless stated otherwise, this email represents only the views of the sender and not the views of the Queensland Government. 

********************************************************************************** 
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Many thanks Penny for this.  Do you think we should be speaking to doctors in Toowoomba as well and what would be 
your suggested approach for these? 
  
  
Best wishes Helen 
Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTMEN      CE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:    |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 
  
 

 

Dr Penny Hutchinson 
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service 
  
Darling Downs Public Health Unit 
Ground Floor 
Browne House 
Baillie Henderson Hospital 
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St 
Toowoomba QLD 4350 
  
P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262 

RTI
 R

el
ea

se

RTI Page No. 50DOH-DL 16/17-042



E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au 
  
Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/ 

  
      

Dr Penny Hutchinson
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Ground Floor
Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St
Toowoomba QLD 4350

P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/
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Dear Penny 

Thank you for your contributions to the meeting last week in Brisbane.  I have passed your inquiry below on to one of the 
team here.

As a matter of urgency, I'm keen to arrange for the GP briefings in Oakey as soon as possible within the next two weeks 
in readiness for residents tested to receive their results.  We will be contacting  the Commonwealth Chief Medical Officer 
to seek his assistance in this.  Grateful if you could forward a list of the GPs in the Oakey area please and any 
suggestions for a preferred date within the next two weeks that would suit the representative of  Queensland Health.

Many thanks  Helen

Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTME      CE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:     |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 

Dr Penny Hutchinson
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Ground Floor
Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
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Cnr of Tor & Hogg St
Toowoomba QLD 4350

P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/

Peter Boland
Manager Environmental Health | Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Ground Floor, Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr Tor & Hogg Street
PO Box 405
TOOWOOMBA QLD 4350

P: 07 4699 8252 | F: 07 4699 8477
M:     
E: Peter.Boland@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/

******************************************************************************** 
This email, including any attachments sent with it, is confidential and for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). This confidentiality is not waived or lost, if you receive it and 
you are not the intended recipient(s), or if it is transmitted/received in error. 
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Any unauthorised use, alteration, disclosure, distribution or review of this email is strictly prohibited. The information contained in this email, including any attachment sent with 
it, may be subject to a statutory duty of confidentiality if it relates to health service matters. 
If you are not the intended recipient(s), or if you have received this email in error, you are asked to immediately notify the sender by telephone collect on Australia +61 1800 198 
175 or by return email. You should also delete this email, and any copies, from your computer system network and destroy any hard copies produced. 
If not an intended recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute or take any action(s) that relies on it; any form of disclosure, modification, distribution and/or publication 
of this email is also prohibited. 
Although Queensland Health takes all reasonable steps to ensure this email does not contain malicious software, Queensland Health does not accept responsibility for the 
consequences if any person's computer inadvertently suffers any disruption to services, loss of information, harm or is infected with a virus, other malicious computer programme 
or code that may occur as a consequence of receiving this email. 
Unless stated otherwise, this email represents only the views of the sender and not the views of the Queensland Government. 
********************************************************************************** 
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Many thanks Penny for this.  Do you think we should be speaking to doctors in Toowoomba as well and what would be 
your suggested approach for these? 
  
  
Best wishes Helen 
Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTMENT OF DEFENCE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:    |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 
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Dr Penny Hutchinson 
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service 
  
Darling Downs Public Health Unit 
Ground Floor 
Browne House 
Baillie Henderson Hospital 
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St 
Toowoomba QLD 4350 
  
P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262 
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au 
  
Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/ 
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Dr Penny Hutchinson
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Ground Floor
Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St
Toowoomba QLD 4350

P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/

 
Dear Penny 

Thank you for your contributions to the meeting last week in Brisbane.  I have passed your inquiry below on to one of the 
team here.

As a matter of urgency, I'm keen to arrange for the GP briefings in Oakey as soon as possible within the next two weeks 
in readiness for residents tested to receive their results.  We will be contacting  the Commonwealth Chief Medical Officer 
to seek his assistance in this.  Grateful if you could forward a list of the GPs in the Oakey area please and any 
suggestions for a preferred date within the next two weeks that would suit the representative of  Queensland Health.

Many thanks  Helen

Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTMEN      CE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:    |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 
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Dr Penny Hutchinson
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Ground Floor
Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St
Toowoomba QLD 4350

P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/

Peter Boland
Manager Environmental Health | Darling Downs Public Health Unit
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Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Ground Floor, Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr Tor & Hogg Street
PO Box 405
TOOWOOMBA QLD 4350

P: 07 4699 8252 | F: 07 4699 8477
M:     
E: Peter.Boland@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/

******************************************************************************** 
This email, including any attachments sent with it, is confidential and for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). This confidentiality is not waived or lost, if you receive it and 
you are not the intended recipient(s), or if it is transmitted/received in error. 
Any unauthorised use, alteration, disclosure, distribution or review of this email is strictly prohibited. The information contained in this email, including any attachment sent with 
it, may be subject to a statutory duty of confidentiality if it relates to health service matters. 
If you are not the intended recipient(s), or if you have received this email in error, you are asked to immediately notify the sender by telephone collect on Australia +61 1800 198 
175 or by return email. You should also delete this email, and any copies, from your computer system network and destroy any hard copies produced. 
If not an intended recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute or take any action(s) that relies on it; any form of disclosure, modification, distribution and/or publication 
of this email is also prohibited. 
Although Queensland Health takes all reasonable steps to ensure this email does not contain malicious software, Queensland Health does not accept responsibility for the 
consequences if any person's computer inadvertently suffers any disruption to services, loss of information, harm or is infected with a virus, other malicious computer programme 
or code that may occur as a consequence of receiving this email. 
Unless stated otherwise, this email represents only the views of the sender and not the views of the Queensland Government. 
********************************************************************************** 
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Thanks Penny 
  
Rachel here is looking through them yellow pages and an approach to this may be to contact each major practice by 
email and phone and advise of a briefing time in Toowoomba.  Grateful for your views - we could try to do this one also 
on the Tuesday.  Do you have any thoughts on place and time? 
  
Thansk  helen  
  
Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTMENT OF DEFENCE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:    |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 
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Many thanks Penny for this.  Do you think we should be speaking to doctors in Toowoomba as well and what would be 
your suggested approach for these? 
  
  
Best wishes Helen 
Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTMENT OF DEFENCE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:     |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 
  
 

 

Dr Penny Hutchinson 
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service 
  
Darling Downs Public Health Unit 
Ground Floor 
Browne House 
Baillie Henderson Hospital 
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St 
Toowoomba QLD 4350 
  
P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262 
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au 
  
Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/ 
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Dr Penny Hutchinson
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Ground Floor
Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St
Toowoomba QLD 4350

P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/RTI
 R

el
ea

se

RTI Page No. 62DOH-DL 16/17-042



 
Dear Penny 

Thank you for your contributions to the meeting last week in Brisbane.  I have passed your inquiry below on to one of the 
team here.

As a matter of urgency, I'm keen to arrange for the GP briefings in Oakey as soon as possible within the next two weeks 
in readiness for residents tested to receive their results.  We will be contacting  the Commonwealth Chief Medical Officer 
to seek his assistance in this.  Grateful if you could forward a list of the GPs in the Oakey area please and any 
suggestions for a preferred date within the next two weeks that would suit the representative of  Queensland Health.

Many thanks  Helen

Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTME      CE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:     |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 

Dr Penny Hutchinson
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Ground Floor
Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St
Toowoomba QLD 4350

P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/
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Peter Boland
Manager Environmental Health | Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Ground Floor, Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr Tor & Hogg Street
PO Box 405
TOOWOOMBA QLD 4350

P: 07 4699 8252 | F: 07 4699 8477
M:     
E: Peter.Boland@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/

******************************************************************************** 
This email, including any attachments sent with it, is confidential and for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). This confidentiality is not waived or lost, if you receive it and 
you are not the intended recipient(s), or if it is transmitted/received in error. 
Any unauthorised use, alteration, disclosure, distribution or review of this email is strictly prohibited. The information contained in this email, including any attachment sent with 
it, may be subject to a statutory duty of confidentiality if it relates to health service matters. 
If you are not the intended recipient(s), or if you have received this email in error, you are asked to immediately notify the sender by telephone collect on Australia +61 1800 198 
175 or by return email. You should also delete this email, and any copies, from your computer system network and destroy any hard copies produced. 
If not an intended recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute or take any action(s) that relies on it; any form of disclosure, modification, distribution and/or publication 
of this email is also prohibited. 
Although Queensland Health takes all reasonable steps to ensure this email does not contain malicious software, Queensland Health does not accept responsibility for the 
consequences if any person's computer inadvertently suffers any disruption to services, loss of information, harm or is infected with a virus, other malicious computer programme 
or code that may occur as a consequence of receiving this email. 
Unless stated otherwise, this email represents only the views of the sender and not the views of the Queensland Government. 
********************************************************************************** 
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Thanks Penny 
  
Rachel here is looking through them yellow pages and an approach to this may be to contact each major practice by 
email and phone and advise of a briefing time in Toowoomba.  Grateful for your views - we could try to do this one also 
on the Tuesday.  Do you have any thoughts on place and time? 
  
Thansk  helen  
  
Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTME      CE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:     |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 
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Many thanks Penny for this.  Do you think we should be speaking to doctors in Toowoomba as well and what would be 
your suggested approach for these? 
  
  
Best wishes Helen 
Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTMEN      CE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:    |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 
  
 

 

Dr Penny Hutchinson 
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service 
  
Darling Downs Public Health Unit 
Ground Floor 
Browne House 
Baillie Henderson Hospital 
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St 
Toowoomba QLD 4350 
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P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262 
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au 
  
Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/ 

  
    
 

Dr Penny Hutchinson
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Ground Floor
Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St
Toowoomba QLD 4350

P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/

RTI
 R

el
ea

se

RTI Page No. 68DOH-DL 16/17-042



 
Dear Penny 

Thank you for your contributions to the meeting last week in Brisbane.  I have passed your inquiry below on to one of the 
team here.

As a matter of urgency, I'm keen to arrange for the GP briefings in Oakey as soon as possible within the next two weeks 
in readiness for residents tested to receive their results.  We will be contacting  the Commonwealth Chief Medical Officer 
to seek his assistance in this.  Grateful if you could forward a list of the GPs in the Oakey area please and any 
suggestions for a preferred date within the next two weeks that would suit the representative of  Queensland Health.

Many thanks  Helen

Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTMENT OF DEFENCE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:    |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 

Dr Penny Hutchinson
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Ground Floor
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Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St
Toowoomba QLD 4350

P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/

Peter Boland
Manager Environmental Health | Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Ground Floor, Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr Tor & Hogg Street
PO Box 405
TOOWOOMBA QLD 4350

P: 07 4699 8252 | F: 07 4699 8477
M:     
E: Peter.Boland@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/

RTI
 R

el
ea

se

RTI Page No. 70DOH-DL 16/17-042



******************************************************************************** 
This email, including any attachments sent with it, is confidential and for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). This confidentiality is not waived or lost, if you receive it and 
you are not the intended recipient(s), or if it is transmitted/received in error. 
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If not an intended recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute or take any action(s) that relies on it; any form of disclosure, modification, distribution and/or publication 
of this email is also prohibited. 
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consequences if any person's computer inadvertently suffers any disruption to services, loss of information, harm or is infected with a virus, other malicious computer programme 
or code that may occur as a consequence of receiving this email. 
Unless stated otherwise, this email represents only the views of the sender and not the views of the Queensland Government. 
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Penny 
  
Not quite sure whether you mean use of powerpoint or just verbal vs agenda and who speaks to what. If it is a reasonable 
size group and powerpoint is available then I will produce a presentation. I plan to give a brief outline of the issue and the 
blood testing program and then move on to some of the research on issues such as carcinogenicity, blood lipid changes, 
half lives and then some advice on what doctors can tell their patients in terms of reducing further intake. Also the 
importance of considering PFOS and PFOA separately as the research differs and the half lives differ considerably. Then 
questions from the floor. 
Also an offer for doctors to ring for further advice if needed. 
  
Happy for you to formally present and/or interject and/or answer questions relevant to your area. 
  
Let me know if that is not what you are looking for? 
  
regards 
Mathew 
  
  
 

 

 
Thanks Penny 
  
Rachel here is looking through them yellow pages and an approach to this may be to contact each major practice by 
email and phone and advise of a briefing time in Toowoomba.  Grateful for your views - we could try to do this one also 
on the Tuesday.  Do you have any thoughts on place and time? 
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Thansk  helen  
  
Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTME      CE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:     |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 
  
 

 

 
Many thanks Penny for this.  Do you think we should be speaking to doctors in Toowoomba as well and what would be 
your suggested approach for these? 
  
  
Best wishes Helen 
Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTME      CE 
Ph: 02 6266 8052 | Fax: 02 6266 8077 | Mob:    |Address: BP26-2-B001 | PO Box 7925 | Canberra BC 
2610 
Email: Helen.Blain@defence.gov.au 
Website: www.defence.gov.au/environment 
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Dr Penny Hutchinson 
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service 
  
Darling Downs Public Health Unit 
Ground Floor 
Browne House 
Baillie Henderson Hospital 
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St 
Toowoomba QLD 4350 
  
P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262 
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au 
  
Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/ 
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Dr Penny Hutchinson
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Ground Floor
Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr of Tor & Hogg St
Toowoomba QLD 4350

P: 07 46998240 |  F: 07 46998262
E: penny.hutchinson@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/

 
Dear Penny 

Thank you for your contributions to the meeting last week in Brisbane.  I have passed your inquiry below on to one of the 
team here.

As a matter of urgency, I'm keen to arrange for the GP briefings in Oakey as soon as possible within the next two weeks 
in readiness for residents tested to receive their results.  We will be contacting  the Commonwealth Chief Medical Officer 
to seek his assistance in this.  Grateful if you could forward a list of the GPs in the Oakey area please and any 
suggestions for a preferred date within the next two weeks that would suit the representative of  Queensland Health.

Many thanks  Helen

Helen Blain 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Environment and Engineering Branch 
_________________________________________________ 
DSRG Infrastructure Division | DEPARTMENT OF DEFENCE 
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Dr Penny Hutchinson
Public Health Physician and Director|  Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service
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Peter Boland
Manager Environmental Health | Darling Downs Public Health Unit
Darling Downs Hospital and Health Service

Ground Floor, Browne House
Baillie Henderson Hospital
Cnr Tor & Hogg Street
PO Box 405
TOOWOOMBA QLD 4350

P: 07 4699 8252 | F: 07 4699 8477
M:    
E: Peter.Boland@health.qld.gov.au

Web: http://www.health.qld.gov.au/darlingdowns/
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